

2014 4th Quarter Meeting Minutes

12/13/2014 - Serranos

Minutes by Denise Thienpont

Armando opened the meeting at 10:42am. No 3rd Quarterly Meeting Minutes are available.

The treasurer's report was given by Armando. A motion to approve the treasurer's report was set by Kris Preston with a second by Dave Lehnen.

The membership report was given by Kevin Peffley. We have 95 family memberships (counts as 2), 215 single memberships, for a total of 310 total memberships, or 405 total members.

A Summary of Social Events was given by Kris. We had a very successful Chili Cookoff get- together on 10/25 and a very well attended Holiday Party on 12/6.

Glen said a few words about Safety on the road. It is important to follow the rules of the road and be courteous to fellow cyclists and motorists.

Armando summarized upcoming social events, but first acknowledged and thanked Glen for coordinating a successful and well attended Free Ride (12/6) (153 riders). Upcoming cycling events include:

- PMBC night @ Performance Bike Chandler shop (12/18, 6-8pm)
- A Field Manufacturing Rep from Specialized will be at Kiwanis Park on 12/20. New bikes will be available for test rides.
- Christmas Ride (12/23/14 @ 7pm)
- Casa Grande Century (1/11/15) with 30/60/100 mile options.
- J&P Tucson Tour (2/13 2/17/15) This tour has been increased to 5 days to include a visit to the Biosphere.
- "PI" Day (3/14/15) Two rides are scheduled. One is the Mining Country Challenge (metric/full century) and the Ride 2 Recovery.
- Tour de Cure (3/21/15) Promo code RIDE gets a 50% reduction off the registration fee.
- Tour de Mesa (date TBD, but history says it's the last Friday in April) We need volunteers.
- Iron Horse Bicycle Classic (5/23/15)
- White Mountain Tour (6/27, 6/28/15) The same out and back route as last year is planned.
- Flagstaff Ride (8/8, 8/9/15)

A motion was granted for 2015 new and continuing officers:

- President Armando Charvet
- Vice President Steve Miller
- Treasurer Kevin Peffley
- Secretary Denise Thienpont

A big thank you was extended to departing treasurer Laura Hyneman for a job well done.

Armando summarized new business items:

- A Poker Ride for 2015 has been suggested and is under discussion.
- Participation in the Chandler Parade around the Thanksqiving timeframe is under discussion.

• A mountain bike ride is still under discussion for the spring, possibly in San Tan Mountain Regional Park.

Motion to adjourn at 11:18am was given by Bob Litchfield and seconded by Tom Adams. Motion was approved and meeting adjourned.